

BRISTOL AREA MG OWNERS CLUB COMMITTEE MEETING Monday, 18 May 2020

PRESENT			
Garry Bishop Chris Leverett Ian Scott Pauline Leverett	Val Scott Janet Pryce-Jones Violet Delmas Richard Delmas	Steve Richards Bert Hurditch Andrew Hounsom	Gillian Stibbs Richard Stibbs
APOLOGIES			Action
None			
MINUTES OF LAST MEETING			
Agreed			
Initial round of applause for Richard and Gillian Stibbs for organising this Zoom meeting. They have been seconded onto the committee until the AGM.			
TREASURER'S REPORT			
Total: £8656.99 - Club: £6514.83 - Annual Run: £61.15 - Bluebell: £2381.01 Magazine postage still to pay. Annual Run refunds made (no liabilities). £314.88 down on year (last year £494.35 down - £363.15 without club plaques taken into account).			
AREA SECRETARY'S REPORT			
Website updated with event cancellations etc. Attempted to put some entertainment on there with videos, jokes etc that have been sent in but page too big to load. Lockdown now eased so probably no need now though PL will carry on with another method [as she has nothing better to do!]. Magazine to go to printers soon so it is available for posting to arrive before June Club Night (10 th June). VD/RD's newsletter to include info about June Zoom meeting. RS/GS to send link to those who express an interest plus those who joined for the May Zoom meeting.			PL VD/RD RS/GS
MEMBERSHIP REPORT			
Resume of March/April/May 2020 New members: March - Jasper Daan Moloney - Oldbury on Severn - Orange Midget Came to Williams' SLR with father and brother on their bikes and also to March Club night - 17 - just passed driving test - first car May - Andrew Mitchell - Portishead - Black MGB Roadster - unusual number plate: ASZ 3464 Lapsed: May - Dean Francis & Sally Watkins Three memberships still to pay Notes: John Dudley overpaid £10 - donated to Club Sue & Andy Davison overpaid by £35 - refunded Change of address for Mike Abbott Colin Wotley died 11 April 2020 - have removed his name from database - check with Val next Feb (or earlier) if she wishes to remain a member or possibly make her honorary member? As at 18 May 2020 we have 86 memberships - total £1120 (inc £15 p&p) 143 members (+1 named child) - 57 couples/family memberships + 25 single memberships + 4 honorary members			
FUND RAISING			
£37 raffle at March Club night. JPJ has enough prizes though we may have a problem with prizes for Christmas Club Night if we don't meet until after September.			
REGALIA			
No sales. Peakes still shut as far as we know. A few items in stock - either use for the Christmas raffle or have a sale.			

EVENT CO-ORDINATOR'S REPORT	
<p>VD has now managed to contact the Rugby Club (their fault, not hers!). They will keep her updated.</p> <p>All the cancellations and postponements are on the website.</p> <p>Events stuff brought up under AOB:</p> <p>Possible Picnic Run - suggestions of venue included Barton Camp (BH) and Chew Valley Picnic Site (AH)</p> <p>June Zoom Club Night:</p> <p>RS/GS to contact Crosiers about a 20 question quiz.</p> <p>VD to add details to Newsletter plus ask people to take photo of their MG and email to PL as a "Bring Your MG to Club Night". PL to forward them to RS so we can share them at the Zoom meeting if necessary. CL to judge cars. No trophy.</p>	<p>VD</p> <p>RS/GS</p> <p>PL</p> <p>CL</p>
ANNUAL CLUB EVENT	
Postponed until provisional date of 5 th September 2021.	
AOB	
<p>SR said he was unhappy at the postponement of the Autumn Run as venues and the charity would miss out on the money. He suggested that we try to recoup the money for Barton Camp with a targeted fundraising effort such as asking for donations at any meetings or runs we manage to put on. It was also suggested that, if the Nailsea Beer Festival was cancelled, our usual donation should go to Barton Camp instead. PL to mention this fundraising effort in Aug/Sept magazine.</p> <p>BH mentioned some Barton Camp good news which he will email to PL in due course for inclusion in the magazine.</p> <p>A techie point about emails bouncing was brought up and PL said that the server was regularly listed and then de-listed on spam databases. There seems to be no specific reason. This often makes btinternet, hotmail and gmail addresses difficult to contact.</p> <p>The regular committee thanked our two seconded members, GS and RS, for their efforts in arranging the meeting.</p>	<p>PL</p> <p>BH/PL</p>
DATE OF NEXT MEETING	
Zoom meeting - Tuesday 16 th June @ 8pm	